SCC Cares
RE: Meeting minutes, 2/7/12

Attendance: Amanda Pressley, Kay Wolk, Barb Putnam, Rita Gregory, Sheri Turk, Erica Muse, Kim Argo

The meeting lasted from 11am – noon on Tuesday, Feb. 7, 2012 in the library conference room.

I. Meeting times


-  Meeting days/times were discussed


- Since Fridays were technically set aside for meetings, we will schedule 


  the next meeting (in March) for a Friday at 10am (this is a time after 


  regularly scheduled Friday meetings are over)

II. Logo and defining SCC Cares 

· The logo selected based upon the three selections sent by Scott Clontz, SCC graphic arts instructor. The one chosen has an open hand holding a heart. Several copies of the logo with different colors were also considered. The result – the original logo with the original colors was chosen (copy is attached in this email).

· Defining SCC Cares: We are an inclusive organization, wanting participation from any and all SCC faculty, staff, and students. Anyone may attend the meetings... but it is not necessary in order to part of our team. We want everyone to feel apart of what we do. The committee is the organizing force, facilitating volunteer opportunities within our service area.
III. Getting students involved

· Student involvement needs to be our next task in order to encourage student participation. 

· Kim Argo will be meeting with Phil Weast to discuss ways to get students involved (some options: student reps to join committee – have student centered SCC Cares meetings to follow club council meetings, etc). Kim is on the agenda to speak at the next Student Club Council meeting in order to present and explain our organization and encourage student participation. 
IV. Public Relations/Marketing

· In order to be more visible and accessible, we will work on improving the website and having it posted under committees as well as clubs and organizations

· Barb Putnam will be contacting others about setting up a database that will allow us to post current volunteering opportunities and contacts. It will also be a great way to recognize those volunteering and a place to post results of SCC Cares events. Efforts will be made to ensure there is an educational aspect to the listing of non-profits and organizations in our area (historical information, defining the charity, personalizing what they do in order to get a larger picture of the service they offer, etc). Erica Muse suggested looking at the Hand’s On Asheville website as an example of a charity/volunteer centered site.
· A newsletter will be developed in order to acknowledge those that give. Sections would include “How do you show you Care?” – a area that would allow one line sentences – quick blurbs, on what SCC faculty/staff/students do to help others in our community. It will also highlight upcoming activities, post results of past activities, and spotlight one student and one faculty/staff member in articles describing their contributions to others. We can also present an article about one charity group in our area in each newsletter – spotlighting a different one each month. Kim will be working with Lisa Fisher to set up the newsletter. The expectation is that the first one will be released the week we return from spring break (2nd week of March). Distribution of the newsletter would occur via website, linking on the SCC Facebook page, posters with bar scan (code) for phones, and limited paper copies in student high traffic areas. Anyone wanting to write an article or suggest a person of interest to spotlight – please contact Kim: kargo@southwesterncc.edu  office phone: 339-3459
· A SCC Cares table will be set up at the fall and spring events: Welcome back and  Spring Fling. We will man the table and have current newsletters available along with information about SCC Cares. At the Spring Fling event, we will set up an area to make homemade cards for the elderly which will be dispersed by going through the Council on Aging. There will also be premade cards with the SCC Cares logo for those just wishing to sign a card and not make one.

V. Spring Event(s)

- We will support the Jackson County Special Olympics on April 

   18th, rain date: April 19th – at Smoky Mtn High – while not as many 

   volunteers are needed on the field – we can always fill the stands 

   with support!
· Cheryl Contino-Conner is the contact for the Special Olympics

· Kim will be contacting the Green Team leader (Barbara Hart) about co-sponsoring Earth Hour on March 31st, the global initiative to save energy – more details to come!
· The “Cards for the Elderly” at Spring Fling will also be considered a spring event

**Great meeting! Thanks to all those who participated in person and via emails. Hopefully these detailed minutes following each meeting will keep everyone in the loop. I’ve gotten a lot of response from people excited about the newsletter and wanting to help with events. If you have any new ideas or would like to add comments concerning the information above, please feel free to contact me.... Kim  
